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February 28, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits a plan and a motion for completing two affordable housing evaluations associated with the 2017 Vashon-Maury Island Community Service Area (CSA) Subarea Plan, as required in Ordinance 18602, Section 47, Proviso P2. The two evaluations addressed in the plan are the Affordable Housing Incentives Report, which analyzes how affordable housing could be required or incentivized on the Island, and the Vashon Rural Town Affordable Housing Special District Overlay (SDO) Evaluation, which assesses the efficacy of the SDO.  
Increasing the supply of affordable housing was a priority action that emerged from the Vashon-Maury Island CSA Subarea Plan. The Council required the evaluations to heighten performance accountability and collect meaningful data. Both documents must be transmitted to the Council by December 31, 2018, requiring the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review (DPER), lead agency on the reports, to adhere to a workplan that is well-coordinated with the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS), the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB), and other King County agencies. 

The enclosed plan outlines the content, methods, interagency collaboration and public outreach for the evaluations. A DPER staff team will be convened, and monthly coordination meetings between DPER, DCHS, and PSB will ensure internal accountability throughout the process. The majority of the workplan items for the Vashon Rural Town Affordable Housing SDO Evaluation are concentrated in the latter half of 2018 and will draw heavily upon findings from the Affordable Housing Incentives Report.
As required in the proviso, public outreach for the evaluations is outlined in the plan. This work includes a series of on-island meetings with the Vashon Household Board of Directors, representatives of Vashon Cohousing, and residential building contractors and lenders knowledgeable about the Island’s unique housing market. Draft versions of both evaluations will be distributed online and through other sources such as the two Island newspapers, the Vashon Library, the Chamber of Commerce and various e-mail lists. Public comments will be solicited before the evaluations are finalized.
Outcomes from these evaluations will provide the community, affordable housing providers, and King County with important data and information to help address housing affordability on Vashon-Maury Island. 

The proposed affordable housing evaluation plans pertain directly to two goals in the King County Strategic Plan. By assessing the housing needs of Vashon-Maury Island’s low- and very low-income population, the evaluations address the Accessible and Affordable Housing goal to increase access to quality housing that is affordable to all. By conducting collaborative and transparent annual evaluations of the Vashon Rural Town Affordable Housing Special District Overlay, it addresses the Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government goal to ensure the County operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public. 

If you have any questions about this transmittal, please contact Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0358. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)


Jim Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review

Lauren Smith, Director of Regional Planning, PSB

